
 
 
 

July 5, 2023 
 
 
Re: Mud Lake Outlet, Old English Estates Branch Drain Maintenance Project  
 
Dear Property Owner:      
 
You are receiving this letter because you own property in Meridian Charter Township in the area where 
the Mud Lake Outlet, Old English Estates Branch Drain Maintenance will be occurring soon (please see 
attached map).  The project involves reconstruction of a failing storm drain on a portion of Downing 
Street prior to Meridian Charter Township completing the repaving. Barring any unforeseen delays and 
weather permitting, the work is scheduled to begin on Friday, July 7, 2023 and will take approximately 
two to three weeks to complete.  
 
The portion of Downing Street within the construction zone will be closed daily to through traffic but 
open to residents who front the maintenance limits and emergency vehicles. Even though the road will 
be closed to through traffic, accommodation will be made for the several residences along Downing 
Street that are within the construction zone.  Residents of these homes will be able to come and go 
during the day. Downing Street pavement will be pulverized leaving a gravel-like, but travelable surface 
during the duration of the drain maintenance. Upon completion of all of the pipe work, the road will be 
resurfaced.   
 
Although there is no way to avoid the inconvenience attendant with this or any other infrastructure 
maintenance project, I want you to know that my Office is absolutely committed to doing everything 
possible to minimize the impact on you and your family’s daily lives.  Drain Office and other Project 
staff will be on site during all construction activities should questions or concerns arise, and they will 
also be available anytime by phone and Internet (see contact information below).  
 
In closing, please know that I consider it a great honor and privilege to serve you and the other citizens 
of Ingham County.  My staff and I work for you, and your satisfaction with the drain maintenance 
project is of paramount importance to us.   

 
 

(OVER) 
 



I thank you for your patience during this drain maintenance project.  Please do not hesitate to contact my 
staff or me if we can be of any service to you. 
 
 
Respectfully yours,  

 
 
 
 

Patrick E. Lindemann 
Ingham County Drain Commissioner  
 
 
 
 
Mud Lake Outlet, Old English Estates Branch Drain Maintenance Contacts: 
 
Angie Cosman, ICDC Drain Engineer: (517) 719-5431; acosman@ingham.org 
Ron Hoeft, PEA Group Project Engineer: (517) 304-1613; rhoeft@peagroup.com 
Eric Deibel, PEA Group Chief Inspector: (989) 233-1447; edeibel@peagroup.com 
Carla Clos, ICDC Deputy Drain Commissioner: (517) 719-4913; cclos@ingham.org 
 

 
 
 

 


